

Minutes Lake County Intergroup
Meeting 2/8/23

Present:

Emily-Chair

Claudia- Area Accessibility Committee

Tanya-Treasurer

Mark-Vice Chair

Diane- Website

Wren-Events

Kent- Lakeport Rep and District 13 Liasson

Dana-Schedule Coordinator

Shellie- Hotline Coordinator

Craig-Secy

The meeting was called to order by the chair at 5:30 and opened with the Serenity Prayer

The chair apologized for the lack of agenda. Forgiveness was widespread

Birthdays Diane 29 years and Kent 12 years. Congratulations!

Minutes were read from January 14. Accepted Craig/Emily

Presentation from Area 06- Diane talked about the need for hearing impaired members to be able to attend meetings. Many ASL meetings closed after COVID and went to Zoom only. A 10 year old ASL meeting in Oakland was never listed in the schedule. ASL meetings are not widespread. Area 06 has a goal of one ASL meeting per district per week. We can contact claudiajeanne48@gmail.com with any questions.

Tanya- Treasurer's report: Expenses exceeded income for 2022. About half of our income was group donations and half gifts from district and Sober Fest. Now that IG is meeting in person, we will have the 7th trad from that meeting. We paid Galilee \$30 for this month and will pay \$60 for the remainder of Q1.

Dana- Schedule Report: There are 44 copies at the Lakeport Fellowship dated Jan 16. Need to edit IG meeting for hybrid. Text Dana with schedule changes or email IG or bring to IG meeting.

Shellie: Hotline Schedule - All slots are filled. Congrats on hard work!

Diane Web Report: Web site is up to date. We are now on aa.org, [CNCA](http://CNCA.org) and [Bluechair](http://Bluechair.org). There is now an Events tab on the page and it can be used for registration. There is a tab for minutes for IG and Financials and Sober Fest. Mailbox is maintained daily. Diane pays for web fees, IG to reimburse. Need to investigate what has already been paid for hosting and other web fees.

Kent- District Report: Hector is DCM1, Mike is DCM2, Treasurer is Mike? Recording Secy Carla, Need Registrar

Wren- Events- We hope to have a Spring Fling. Planning is underway for the summer event

Group Reports:

Tanya Middletown Group- All new officers, rent increased to \$30/meeting

Kent LF- Still negotiating to stay in location. Will not distribute funds in Q1 in order to increase prudent reserve.

New Business: Who is responsible for paying for schedules not going to groups? All others expected to pay \$0.15 for copies. Need to look at setting up Venmo.

Bank signature card will stay Blair, Mark, Emily, Tanya

Next meeting request H&I Rep, John. H&I Meets on the 2nd Tuesday at 6:30 at LF.

Emily will bring snacks next month.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:39 and closed with the Responsibility Statement.